
MINUTES 
2021 USTA Members’ Meeting 

Saturday, June 22, 2021 
 
ATTENDEES:  USTA Members 
 
OFFICERS:  Bryan Duvall (President), Steve Ottesen (Vice President), Stacy Hawley (Treasurer), Vicki 
Skelton (Secretary), Ed Wehking (Delegate), Joe Sudbury (Alternate Delegate) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm 
 
Bryan welcomed and thanked people for shooting in the 107th Annual Utah State Trapshooting 
Tournament and for attending the meeting. 
 
Stacy summarized the financial activity since taking office on September 1, 2020.  There was $65,271.70 
in the account at America First Credit Union.  The account was transferred to Mountain America Credit 
Union as there is no branch of America First Credit Union in Vernal, Utah.  As of the date of the meeting, 
there was $98,413.88.  Stacy detailed expenses so far associated with running the state shoot. 
 Ed Wehking made the motion to accept the finances as read by Stacy; Jerri Harwell seconded.  
The financials were unanimously approved. 
 
Vicki summarized minutes of last member meeting from the 2020 State Shoot 

Ed made the motion to accept the minutes; Kiersten seconded.  The minutes were unanimously 
approved. 
 
State Team buckles and posters were handed out. 
 
Vicki made a motion to keep Ed as delegate and Joe alt. delegate; Kiersten seconded.  Ed and Joe were 
unanimously approved to remain as delegate and alt. delegate, respectively. 
 
It was announced the 2022 State Shoot will be held at Spanish Fork.  
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Bryan; Stacy seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.  
 


